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STREET AND STORMWATER DEPARTMENT REPORT 

FOR THE MONTH OF JANUARY, 2019 
  
1. STORMWATER PERMIT ACTIVITIES 

a) Fourteen (11) stormwater pollution prevention plan inspections were 
conducted at permitted construction sites. 

b) Two (8) Stormwater Individual Lot Permits were issued for new residential 
construction projects. 

c) One (1) Stormwater Management Permits were issued for a demo project. 
d) Cleaned Municipal Service Building inlet protection. Removed approximately 

200 pounds of wet material. 
 
2. IRONGATE DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

Design work is complete on this project to help mitigate historical drainage issues 
along W. Oak Street and Irongate Drive. The eastbound turn lane was eliminated 
from the recently completed W. Oak Street repaving work in anticipation of this 
future pipe project in order to avoid tearing out new pavement. Construction is 
expected to begin in the spring of 2019. 

 
3. ZIONSVILLE RD. PROJECT 

Utility work by Duke Energy will commence on February 4 and be on-going over 
the next few months as various utilities relocate their underground and aerial 
facilities. One full closure for a few hours is expected to allow Duke Energy to 
modify their power lines. When the timing of this effort is known, advanced 
warning will be provided. 
 

4. NORTH-SOUTH CONNECTOR 
Design work is nearing completion for this project, and offers to purchase right of 
way have been completed on 12 out of 21 parcels with two parcels having been 
secured. A definitive construction schedule is not yet known, and all efforts are 
being made to begin work in the spring of 2019. 

 
5. NEW MUNICIPAL FACILITY 



Preliminary site design development is complete for the new facility to be located 
at the former Rail-Trail Gardens along CR 875 E. providing a new home for the 
Street and Stormwater Department as well as the Parks & Recreation 
Department. A discussion of finance methods is anticipated sometime in 2019 at 
the direction of and guidance by the Administration Department. 
 

6. MAIN ST. BRIDGE PEDESTRIAN IMPROVEMENTS 
Work is substantially complete on this project. Minor pavement restoration will be 
necessary in the spring when weather permits. 

 
7. 2018 ROAD REHAB PROJECT 

Major repaving work will be suspended for the winter. Activities not weather-
dependent such as concrete work will continue through the winter. 
 

8. 2019 ROAD REHAB PROJECT 
Preliminary design work is ongoing for roads currently under consideration for 
resurfacing and rehabilitation in 2019. The final list of roads will be released upon 
completion of final estimates. 
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